REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)   12TH  OCTOBER 2001

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS – BARFF RD/GLENDORE 

WEASTE

1.0 Purpose of the Report
1.1 To seek approval of the sketch scheme and cost estimate for the environmental improvements to the area behind Glendore, Barff Road, New Cross Street and Tootal Drive in Weaste and approval to invite tenders

2.0 Recommendations
2.1 That the Lead Member for the Housing function approves the sketch scheme and cost estimate.

2.2 That the Director of Development Services be authorised to invite tenders.

3.0 Background
3.1 The land behind these houses was originally a drying area for clothes and has gradually become a waste ground accessible by vehicle from the four entrances but not large enough to provide parking for more than a few cars. There have been burnt out vehicles in the area and frequent bonfires have been lit on the spare ground  so that it is now a visually unattractive space.  

3.2 The area is accessible to the general public and the back yards have gates opening onto it. The houses are therefore more susceptible to burglary from the rear.  The access passageways are adopted highways and a road closure would be necessary to secure them from public access.

4.0 Details
4.1 The proposed scheme will provide an attractive enclosed sitting area for the residents of the adjoining houses.  New brick walling and wooden gates will be provided to the rear of the houses to improve the overall appearance of the area, and new lockable metal access gates will also improve security to the four access points. The existing cobbled passageways will be retained for maintenance access to the rear yards and the middle of the site will be developed with hard surfacing for easy management.  Sturdy and durable seating will be installed and a knee rail will surround the central area.  A few large trees will be planted for shade and visual impact to create a welcoming space for the surrounding residents.

4.2 Overall enhancement in the appearance of the housing will result from the hard surfacing of the central area which is currently in poor condition. 

5.0
Financial Implications

5.1 A preliminary sketch scheme was prepared and an estimate provided which came to a total of £135,335.  Since then a detailed consultation has taken place with the tenants and councillors on the sketch scheme and further consultations are taking place for those who could not attend the first one.  

5.2 The scheme will span two financial years and should be completed by summer of 2002. 

5.3 Expenditure will be phased as follows:

2001/02
2002/03
2003/04
Total

Works
  33,000
80,000
   4,683
117,683

Fees
    8,000
  8,000
   1,652
  17,952

Total
  41,000
88,000
   6,335
135,335

5.4 This scheme is funded by the Private Sector Housing Capital Programme

6.0             Conclusion
6.1  Approval of the scheme will result in greatly enhanced security and a better quality of environment for the residents overlooking the scheme.
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